
Solidarity with the Peruvian people

The PolitBureau of the Central Committee of the Communist Party of Venezuela (PCV)
expresses its solidarity with the working class and popular sectors of Peru that are
massively mobilizing against the civilian-military dictatorship installed after the coup d'état.

Dina Boluarte, the capitalists and military forces that support the coup government, have
their hands stained with the blood of the Peruvian people. Since the coup assault, 49
people have already been murdered by state repression that is deepening with the
declaration of a state of emergency and the militarization of the country. The bourgeoisie is
determined to consolidate the coup regime with fire and blood, the dreadful massacre that
took place in the city of Juliaca, where 17 demonstrators, mostly youths, were murdered,
confirms this.

From the PCV we energetically denounce the crimes of the coup regime against the
Peruvian people and demand justice. Likewise, we condemn the complicit silence of the
international organizations and the so-called international community in the face of the
systematic violation of the democratic freedoms and human rights of the Peruvian people
by the coup government.

The PCV expresses its solidarity with the Peruvian Communist Party, the Patria Roja
Communist Party of Peru, the General Confederation of Workers of Peru, with the national
peoples' assembly, with the indigenous, peasant and popular organizations that are
struggling and mobilizing massively for the reestablishment of democratic freedoms, the
resignation of the de facto government, for new general elections in 2023 and the holding
of a popular consultation for the convocation of a Constituent Assembly.

We call on the Venezuelan working class and working people to show their active solidarity
with the Peruvian people facing a criminal civilian-military-employer dictatorship.

Down with the coup regime of Dina Boluarte!
Long live the national strike of January 19!
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